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WELCOME MESSAGE 
 
Greetings!  
 
Municipal officials and staff in the Town of Enfield are dedicated to promoting 
a high-functioning and close-knit community that appeals to all our residents 
and visitors. To this end, we are committed to providing accurate information 
and quality services to members of our community at all times. In the interest 
of helping to keep residents informed of important “goings on” in town, we 
produce a town-wide newsletter that is disseminated by email monthly to all 
individuals who subscribe to the mailing list. Our hope is that the number of 
recipients on this list will continue to grow over time to ensure that most 
households receive these important updates.  
 
If you have friends or family who may be interested in receiving the electronic newsletter, please 
forward a copy of this newsletter to them. 
 
Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is easy and straightforward. You simply have to: 

• Go to the below page on the town’s website:  
www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe  

• Enter your email address in the “Your Email” field 

• Check the box for “Town News & Announcements” Check the “I am not a robot” box 
and follow the prompts 

• Click the “Subscribe me” navigation button at the bottom of the page 
 
Thank you for being a part of our community. We hope you find this and future newsletters both 
informative and enjoyable. Please don’t hesitate to contact our Enfield Town Manager, at 603-
442-5405 or townmanager@enfield.nh.us, if you have constructive feedback on how the depth 
and breadth of information provided in the newsletter can be optimized to meet the needs of our 
residents. 
 

Find us at www.enfield.nh.us and Facebook! 
 

http://www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe
mailto:townmanager@enfield.nh.us
http://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH/
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH/
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LATEST NEWS 

 

 

WELCOME ED MORRIS, ENFIELD TOWN MANAGER 

 
We welcome Ed Morris as Enfield’s new Town Manager! 
 
As you may have seen in a December press release, the Town of Enfield announced the hiring of 
Ed Morris as its new Town Manager.  His scheduled start date is January 10th.  Mr. Morris will 
take over from Jack Wozmak, a Senior Municipal Management Consultant from Municipal 
Resources, Inc., who has served as the Interim Town Manager for about the last year.  Mr. 
Wozmak and Mr. Morris will work to ensure a smooth transition. 
 
Ed received his BS Degree in Business Administration, with a concentration in finance, from 
Colorado Technical University and his Master of Public Affairs from the University of Missouri’s 
Truman School of Public Affairs.  After serving as a firefighter in the City of Twin Falls Idaho for 
17 years, Ed transitioned to a career in municipal management and served for 3 ½ years as the 
Town Manager in Weathersfield VT before being appointed as the City Manager in Claremont 
NH in 2019.   
 
 

SELECTMEN URGE EVERYONE TO WEAR A MASK! 

 
The Enfield Selectmen urge in the strongest possible terms 
  

• Use a face mask when inside all buildings; public or private 
  

• Respect the mask requirements in all our business establishments 
  

• Show your support for our medical, emergency and law enforcement personnel! 
  

Keep Enfield Safe!  Wear a Face Mask! 
 
 

MASK REQUIREMENTS REINSTATED AT ENFIELD COMMUNITY BUILDING 

 
On December 20th, the Board of Selectmen reinstated the requirement to wear face masks when 
inside the Enfield Community Building, effective immediately.  This requirement applies to 
all functions, both public and private.  Masks may only be removed when seated at a table and 
actively eating or drinking. 
 
 

MUNICIPAL FACILITIES INFORMATIONAL SESSIONS 

 
Planning for future needs of the Town began with a Municipal Facilities Optimization Study and 
was followed by deliberations and recommendations from the Municipal Facilities  
Advisory Committee, a dedicate group of volunteers.   
 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/home/pages/municipal-facilities-optimization-study
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee
https://www.enfield.nh.us/municipal-facilities-advisory-committee


 

 
HOME 4 

 

A brochure was recently mailed to all Postal Patrons in Enfield (03748) and Enfield Center 
(03749) inviting you, the citizenry of Enfield, to provide feedback to your elected officials.  Two 
Public Informational Sessions will be held at the Enfield Community Building on January 24th 
and January 27th at 7:00 PM.  Masks are required. 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 
What When & Where 

Supervisors of the Checklist meeting for 
additions and corrections to the voter checklist 
 

If you intend to file for Local Elected Office 
you must be a registered voter of the Town. 

Tuesday, January 18, 7:00 PM – 7:30 PM 
Town Hall, 23 Main St. 

First Day to Declare Candidacy for Local 
Elected Office.  File with the Enfield Town 
Clerk during regular office hours. 

Wednesday, January 19 
Town Clerk’s Office, 23 Main St. 

Last Day to Declare Candidacy for Local 
Elected Office.  File with the Enfield Town 
Clerk. 

Friday, January 28 until 5:00 PM 
Town Clerk’s Office 23 Main St. 
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Last Day to Petition for an Article on the Town 
Meeting Warrant – submit petitions to the 
Town Clerk for signature verification.   
 

If you need assistance drafting your petition 
contact the Enfield Town Manager’s Office at 
603-632-5026 or abonnette@enfield.nh.us.  
We’re here to help.   
 

Helpful hints: Signatures should be from 
registered Enfield voters only.  Include space 
for signature, legibly printed name and street 
address for signature verification purposes. 

Tuesday, February 1 
Town Clerk’s Office, 23 Main St. 

Public Budget Hearing 
The Budget Committee will hold a public 
budget hearing on the proposed 2022 budget.   

Wednesday, February 2, 7:00 PM 
Thursday, February 3, 7:00 PM (Snow Date) 
Public Works Facility & Via Zoom 

 
 

OPENINGS FOR ELECTED TOWN OFFICES 

 
You must be a registered voter to run for local elected office.  The Supervisors of the Checklist 
will be meeting Tuesday, January 18 for additions and corrections to the voter checklist.   
 
The following elected positions are open and will be voted on Tuesday, March 8, 2022.  The 
filing period for these positions is Wednesday, January 19 through Friday, January 28, 2022. 
 
For One Year:            One Budget Committee Member 
 
For Three Years:       One Selectman 
                                      One Town Clerk 
                                      One Trustee of Trust Funds 
                                      One Cemetery Trustee 
                                      One Library Trustee 
                                      Two Zoning Board of Adjustment Members 
                                      Three Budget Committee Members  
 
For Six Years:             One Supervisor of the Checklist 
 
Candidates must file with the Enfield Town Clerk.  Office Hours are Monday, Wednesday, 
Thursday and Friday 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Tuesday 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.  The Town Clerk's 
Office will be open 8:30 a.m. until 5 p.m. on Friday, January 28, 2022.  The Town Clerk’s Office 
will not be doing vehicle registrations on Friday, January 28th after 3:30 PM.   If filing on the last 
day of the filing period you must file in person. 
 
 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS FOR EVENT & HOLIDAY 

 

• The Town Offices will be closed Tuesday, January 11 from Noon – 2 PM for a Town Office 
staff luncheon. 

• The Town Offices will closed Monday, January 17 for Martin Luther King, Jr. Day. 

mailto:abonnette@enfield.nh.us
https://www.enfield.nh.us/budget-committee/events/53556
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WHITNEY HALL ELEVATOR DOWN FOR MAINTENANCE 

 
The elevator at Whitney Hall (Town Offices/Library) will be down for maintenance on 
Wednesday, January 5th.  There will be no handicapped accessibility for the Library on this 
day.  Please use the front entrance or the rear stairwell to access the library during their regular 
hours.  If you need assistance due to the lack of accessibility please do not hesitate to call 1-603-
632-7145 or email library@enfield.nh.us and they will be happy to assist you. 
 
 

TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE 

 
Wendy Huntley has officially taken over as Enfield’s Town Clerk following Sandy Romano’s 
retirement just days ago.  We’ve been advertising and interviewing candidates for the Deputy 
Town Clerk position.  That process is ongoing as we simply haven’t found the right fit for the 
position.   
 
While we have talked internally about scaling back the office hours due to being short staffed, 
Wendy will do her level best to continue to serve Enfield residents without interruption for as 
long as possible.  Please consider using the online, by mail and drop box options 
when renewing your vehicle registration as this will relieve undo traffic in the 
Office. 
 
You can reach Wendy in the Town Clerk’s Office at 632-5001 or townclerk@enfield.nh.us 
 
 

TAX COLLECTOR’S OFFICE 

 
Happy New Year!   
 
The month of January is typically a quieter month for transactions.  Fortunately, this gives us 
the time to do the final reconciliations and close the Tax books for 2021, and work on reports for 
the State and for the Town’s Annual Report.  The next billing will be for the 4th quarter 
water/sewer billings which usually are due sometime in early/mid-February.  I will also be 
sending out notices of outstanding balances due for any 2021 Tax, Betterment, and Utility 
billings sometime in mid-January.   
 
You can check your accounts online, anytime, 24/7 thru the Town’s website at 
www.enfield.nh.us.   
 
To make your payment securely, online by either credit card or ACH (electronic check) go to 
https://nhtaxkiosk.com/?KIOSKID=ENFIELD.  We strongly encourage residents to utilize this 
highly convenient option.  If you have any questions about how to make an online payment, 
please do not hesitate to contact me by emailing me at whuntley@enfield.nh.us  or Jerusha 
Howard, Deputy Tax Collector at tax2@enfield.nh.us or either of us by phone 603-632-4201 x 
5404.   
 
As a reminder, payments for taxes or utilities over the counter may be made by cash or check 
only.   
 
OFFICES HOURS  
 Mon & Wed, Thurs, & Fri. 8:30am to 3:30pm.  Tuesdays 11am – 7pm. 

mailto:library@enfield.nh.us
mailto:townclerk@enfield.nh.us
http://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://nhtaxkiosk.com/?KIOSKID=ENFIELD
mailto:whuntley@enfield.nh.us
mailto:tax2@enfield.nh.us
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Please note:  The Tax Collector’s office will be closed on Monday, January 17th in observance of 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.   
 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

 
From all the members of the Enfield Police Department welcome to 2022 and we hope everyone 
had a great new year.  As we start the new year, and the weather continues to get colder, and the 
snowstorms keep coming, please remember Jessica’s Law that requires the removal of snow 
from your vehicle prior to driving.  This is important to help prevent crashes that could cause 
damage or, even worse, injury to others on the road.  You must also properly defrost your 
vehicle prior to driving so that you can see and not be a danger on the roadway. 
 
Recently we have had several instances of loose dogs running around within town.  Please 
remember that it is your responsibility to ensure your dog does not leave your yard or is under 
your control at all times.  When a dog is discovered, it is much more time consuming to find the 
owner when the dog is not registered.  Please register dogs so that we can get them back to the 
loving home they belong to.  
 
Over the past several weeks the department has received calls from concerned citizens regarding 
ice fishing and use of the frozen lake.  Those who are going out on the frozen lakes please follow 
the state guidelines of ice safety.  The Enfield Fire Department has posted a link to these 
guidelines on their Facebook page.  
 
Last but not least, if you see something say something.  Please call the station when you see 
something suspicious. No issue is too large or too small.  You can always reach an officer by 
calling 603-632-7501.  
 
 

CEMETERY DEPARTMENT 

 
As noted in the Cemetery Rules & Regulations all items were cleared from the cemeteries.  If you 
were unable to remove the items and the town cleared them please contact Bridget 
at cemetery@enfield.nh.us  to ask if they were saved.  Any items unclaimed by May 2022 will be 
thrown out.  Items may be put back in the cemeteries for the warm weather season starting May 
15th and must be in line with the stone and only potted plants are allowed.  As always please 
contact Bridget with any questions.  Happy New Year! 
 
 

LAND USE AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 
The Enfield Zoning Board of Adjustment (ZBA) met in December on the 14th.  This was a hearing 
for Land Use Case #Z21-12-01 where BMB Real Estate requested a variance to Enfield’s Zoning 
Ordinance (Article IV, Section 401.1) to allow for a self-storage business to be constructed and 
operated in the “R1” Residential Zoning District.  The subject property is located at 223 US 
Route 4 (Tax Map 33, Lot 5) and is currently owned by Walter Brown III and Janine Brown 
(Brownies Auto Parts).  This parcel is partially located within both the “CB” District and the “R1” 
District.  After a healthy discussion and hearing input from neighbors, the ZBA voted to grant 
this variance.  For your information, all ZBA meeting agendas as well as any prior meeting 

https://www.facebook.com/Enfield-Fire-Department-229840372263
https://www.enfield.nh.us/sites/g/files/vyhlif3106/f/uploads/cemetery_rules_regulations_26aug2021.pdf
mailto:cemetery@enfield.nh.us
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minutes may be found on the ZBA section of the Town’s website at: 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/zoning-board-adjustment  
 
The Planning Board (PB) met on December 8th for a work session.  Most of this meeting was 
related to the proposed 2022 Zoning Ordinance changes/amendments.  A narrative summary of 
these amendments is now up on the Planning Board’s section of the website.  It is called “Zoning 
Amendments Articles Narrative 2022.”  The actual language of what is being proposed is also 
available on the website in a document titled “Draft Zoning Articles 2022 Warrant.”  At their 
January 12th 2022 PB meeting, there will be for a formal hearing on the Zoning Ordinance 
Amendments (see the official hearing warning/posting below) as required by State of NH law. 
FYI, as always, the meeting minutes and agendas are also available on the Planning Board 
section of the Town’s website at: https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board  
 

ENFIELD, NH PLANNING BOARD 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON 

PROPOSED ZONING ORDINANCE AMENDMENTS 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Enfield Planning Board will hold a public hearing at the Enfield 
Public Works Facility located at 74 Lockehaven Rd. and on the Zoom Web Meetings Platform on 
Wednesday, January 12, 2022 at 7:00 PM, to act on the following items: Amendments to the 
Enfield Zoning Ordinance.  
 
The proposed amendments include those relating to: 
 
•          Proposed changes and additions to the “land use definitions” section of the Zoning 
Ordinance (ZO) related to “road frontage” and “streets giving access to a lot.” The goal is to 
incorporate the State of NH’s definition of a “street” found in RSA 674:41.  
•          Proposed changes to the language in R1, R3 , and the R5 residential zoning districts’ 
description for their frontage requirements to reference the  “streets giving access to a lot” 
instead of a “public right-of-way.”    
•          Proposed changes to the lot coverage requirements in the Commercial/Industrial (C/I) 
zoning district.  
•          Deleting the “Village Plan Alternative” section (405.2) of the ZO. 
•          Changes to the sign ordinance (Section 408) to provide for regulation of color, animation, 
and changeable content. In addition, language is proposed that clarifies the requirements for 
permitting, maintenance, and removal of signs. 
•          The creation of a new zoning district to be called the “Village Residential District” (VR) 
that would be limited to two Town owned parcels on Shedd Street (formerly the Public Works 
Facility). This new district would allow for the possible development of multi-family housing. 
 
The text of the proposed Zoning Amendments is available for inspection:  
 
1. At the Enfield Land Use and Community Development Office, 74 Lockehaven Road (603-

442-5427) 
2. On the Town’s website at: https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board    
3. By e-mail request sent to planning@enfield.nh.us  
 
 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/zoning-board-adjustment
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board
mailto:planning@enfield.nh.us
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The Master Planning Task Force held two meetings in December (on the 13th and the 27th).  The 
Task Force is continuing to work with our contractor, Brandy Saxton, of PlaceSense of Hartland, 
VT.  Brandy has developed an outline of the Master Plan and worked up a timeline for 
completion.  The Task Force and Brandy started with the “Economic Development” chapter of 
the plan and moved next to the “Transportation” chapter.  Results of the recent Community 
Survey have been reviewed and are being incorporated into the work on the Master Plan.  All are 
encouraged to attend any of the twice a month (on the second and fourth Mondays) Master 
Planning Task Force meetings as they continue to be very productive and collaborative.   
 
FYI, the ZBA, Planning Board, and Master Planning Task Force meetings (as well as other 
boards) can now be watched on the Town’s new YouTube channel.  The address of this channel 
is: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqUlDZ5agHCfXR3bJKOzgPw    These recordings are 
taken from the Zoom web meeting camera and so far seem to be a decent representation of the 
respective meetings.  We’ll continue to fine tune the setup and make small improvements in the 
technology as needed.  
 
If you are thinking about something for your property, such as a subdivision, voluntary lot 
merger, boundary line adjustment or a conceptual idea for a new business, please reach out to 
Rob Taylor, the Town’s Land Use and Community Development Administrator from Monday 
through Friday at 603-442-5427 or by email at: planning@enfield.nh.us You may also drop by 
the office (remember to bring your facemask per Town policy) at the DPW facility at 74 
Lockehaven Road. We always recommend calling ahead first to be sure we are available to help 
you.  We hope you have a Happy New Year!! 
 
 

NEWS FROM THE ENFIELD FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 
Welcome 2022, we look forward to a busy new year with training events and classes scheduled 
that offer a chance for the Fire Department to continue its commitment to improving our skills 
and education. 
 
Remember to make sure all heating equipment is properly maintained to assure that it is being 
used safely. If you have questions don’t hesitate to contact us with questions. 
 
The Firefighters Association as part of the Mascoma Valley First Responders, were able to 
provide gift cards and some toys to over 120 students within the Mascoma School District 
during the holiday season.  This was the 10th year this project has been undertaken, while some 
changes were made due to Covid it was a successful year and we thank all that made 
contributions and participated. 
 
Wishing all a safe and heathy New Year. 
 
Phil Neily, Chief 
For the Enfield Fire Department 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqUlDZ5agHCfXR3bJKOzgPw
mailto:planning@enfield.nh.us
http://www.enfield-leaps.org
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BUILDING INSPECTOR/HEALTH OFFICER 

 
Financial Assistance for Heating Oil Tank Replacements  
NH Department of Environmental Services is looking to increase awareness of the Safetank 
program among residents of New Hampshire cities and towns who may need financial 
assistance. This nearly 20-year-old program provides reimbursement to eligible homeowners of 
up to $2,250 for the replacement of an aboveground heating oil tank if they meet certain income 
criteria as established by U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  The 
program also has funding to assist qualifying homeowners with the removal of residential 
underground heating oil tanks.  
 
The income criteria to qualify for state reimbursement for heating oil tank replacements varies 
from town to town and is based on 80% of the median income for the town and the number of 
persons living in the household.  For Enfield the criteria are as follows: 
 

1 person--$49,300 
2 person--$56,350 
3 person--$63,400 
4 person--$70,400 
5 person--$76,050 
6 person--$81,700 

 
The Safetank program requires either an oil company or a plumbing and heating contractor to 
verify the condition of the oil tank prior to approving state reimbursement, and reimbursement 
needs to be approved prior to tank replacement in order to qualify.  Here is a link to the 
application form: NH Online Forms System - Financial Assistance for Residential On-Premise-
Use Fuel Oil Facility Tank Upgrade Application. Version 1.8 
 
Heating oil is considered a hazardous material.  All residents with oil tanks should consider the 
significant lifestyle disruption, environmental hazard, fire risk, and high costs associated with 
cleanup of leaks.  Residents should have their tank evaluated for the following conditions which 
indicate poor condition and may require tank replacement:   
 

◼ Is the tank presently leaking? 
◼ Are the tank legs corroding, unstable, tilting or on an uneven foundation? 
◼ Is the tank resting on or in contact with the ground or a dirt floor? 
◼ Are there visible signs of rust, wet spots, blisters, or dents on the tank surface? 
◼ Are there any signs of leakage around the oil filter, fuel line, or valves? 
◼ Is the underground copper fuel line in direct contact with concrete? 
◼ If the tank is located outside, can it be damaged by ice or snow falling from the roof? 
◼ Is the overfill vent whistle obstructed by ice, snow, or insect nests? 
◼ Is there oil staining on the top of the tank? 
◼ Is the tank sight gauge missing, stuck, or cracked? 

 
NH Fire Code requires oil tanks that have been permanently removed from service to be 
emptied of all liquid and sludge, cleaned and rendered free of combustible vapors, removed 
from the property, and properly disposed of in accordance with state and federal rules. 
Additional code requirements for oil tank installations include a five foot separation from an oil 
burning appliance unless separated by a fire-rated wall.  Tanks and their supports should rest on 
foundations made of solid concrete.  The tank should not obstruct access to electrical 
panelboards or shutoff valves.  Tanks designed for use underground cannot be placed 

https://onlineforms.nh.gov/app/#/formversion/05767d19-085f-44ce-a77d-707daed8d12f?FormTag=NHDES-S-04-020
https://onlineforms.nh.gov/app/#/formversion/05767d19-085f-44ce-a77d-707daed8d12f?FormTag=NHDES-S-04-020
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aboveground, and vice versa.  Tanks installed in areas prone to flooding must be anchored, and 
their vents should extend above the maximum flood stage water level. 
 
  

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 
Winter Ban 
The Enfield Board of Selectmen wishes to remind citizens of Enfield that the Winter Parking 
Ban is in effect from November 1 through April 1.  
 
No vehicle shall at any time be parked on any public or publicly maintained street, alley, 
roadway or way open to the public, in a manner that hinders in any fashion the maintenance of 
the way. 
 
Driveway Snow Placement 
A reminder that it is unlawful to plow snow across any and all Town or State roads or to deposit 
snow within the traveled portion of a Town road pursuant to RSA 236:20, Paragraph VII, and 
RSA 41:11. 
 
2022 Transfer Station Stickers Available 
The 2022 Transfer Station window stickers are available at the Town Office and the Transfer 
Station.  An Enfield vehicle permit sticker must be affixed to the window of your car or truck on 
the side window behind the front passenger’s seat, or with regular cab pick‐ups in the lower 
corner of the rear window behind the passenger. Permit stickers are available, free of charge, at 
the Enfield Transfer Station & Recycling Center or Enfield Town Offices. Proof of residency 
or property ownership is required.  
 
Enfield permit stickers also permit you to use the town beach parking lot on Mascoma Lake and 
access to the driveway sand located at the DPW. 
 
DPW Staff will be enforcing the sticker requirement at the Transfer Station and the citizen sand 
pile beginning in early January.  In the era of the pandemic please plan ahead and obtain your 
sticker before you need it.   
 
Water/Sewer Bills 
Fourth quarter water and sewer bills will be mailed out in early January. 
 
Water/Sewer Rate Changes 
Effective January 1, 2022 the water and sewer user charges will be increased.  The water usage 
rate has been increased by 5%.  On the sewer side the consumption charges have been increased 
by 8%.   
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Driveway Sand  
Driveway sand is available at the DPW during their business hours (Monday-Friday from 7:00 
AM to 4:00 PM) and is located at the top of the driveway in the bin on the right. It is open to 
Enfield residents with a current Transfer Station Stickers. It is not intended for commercial 
applicators or to be taken in commercial volumes. Salt, ledge sand and materials in the shed are 
NOT available.  
 
Christmas Tree Recycling 
Christmas trees can be recycled at the Public Works Facility.  Please leave trees free of all 
decorations in the area to the right of driveway sand bin just before entering the main yard. 
 
2022 Household Hazardous Waste Dates Announced 

Sat, May 7—Lebanon High School, 195 Hanover Street 
Sat, June 4 —Claremont Highway Garage, 8 Grandview Street 
Fri, July 15 —Lebanon High School, 195 Hanover Street (off Rt 120) 
Sat, August 6—New London Highway Garage, 184 South Pleasant 
Sat, October 1—Lebanon High School, 195 Hanover Street 
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LIBRARY 

 
Happy New Year Enfield! 
 
So, what’s new in 2022 at the library?  I am glad you asked.  We have two new museum passes 
available for patrons. 
   

 
The Currier Museum of Art in Manchester, New Hampshire 
1/2 price admission for 2 adults and their children under the age of 18. 
 

 
Bedrock Gardens in Lee, NH 
Full admission for two adults and their children and grandchildren. 
Opens in mid-May. 
 
They are a nice addition to our current selection of passes which include: 

           
 
On the digital services front, we have big news to share about our expanded hoopla services! 

Click here for instructional video. 
Introducing BingePass! It's a brand-new way to explore great online content - and a lot of 
it!  Just update your hoopla app and tap the "More" in the bottom navigation to view hoopla 
BingePass.   https://www.hoopladigital.com/browse/binge 
  
hoopla BingePass is a new type of hoopla Instant borrow that gives Library patrons unlimited 
access to collections of streaming content for 7 days…with a single borrow.  It’s a new way to 
explore great online content—and a lot of it! 

https://currier.org/
https://www.bedrockgardens.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Dvbaiii4OW8
https://www.hoopladigital.com/browse/binge
https://billingsfarm.org/
https://vinsweb.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Dvbaiii4OW8
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BingePass launches with the introduction of hoopla Magazines and The Great Courses Library 
Collection, and there’s a lot more coming in 2022! 
 
Lastly, if you’re not sure what to read in 2022, why not try a “Best Book” of 2021?  Here are 
some “best of” lists to consider.  Who knows, you might find a new favorite read.  
 
New York Times  Times Critics Top Books of 2021      
National Public Radio  The Guardian          
Washington Post  Time          2021 Booker Prize for Fiction Shortlist 
 
January happenings at the library: 
 
-Adult Book Group meets the last Thursday of the month from 6:30-7:30.  If you are interested 
in attending, call the library for more details.  All are welcome to attend. 
 
-Young Adult Book Group will meet on Wednesday, January 19 from 3:30 to 4:30.  We will be 
discussing The Librarian of Auschwitz by Antonio Iturbe (translated by Lilit 
Thwaites).  Interested in attending, call 1-603-632-7145 or email library@enfield.nh.us for more 
information.  
 
-Daily, in-person browsing. 
 
-Curbside pickup service available during our open hours. 
 
See you at the library! 
 
Warmly,  
 
Kate 
 
 

ENERGY COMMITTEE 

 
The Enfield Community Power Committee, a subcommittee of the Enfield Energy Committee 
held a public hearing on the proposed Enfield Community Energy Plan on Tuesday December 7, 
2021.  You can view the video of the hearing HERE.  
 
“Community Power” as authorized by NH RSA 53-E allows energy purchasing by empowering 
towns, cities and counties to choose where their electricity comes from and how it is generated 
on behalf of their residents and businesses.    
 
The Enfield Community Power Plan draft is available at: 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/energy-committee/pages/enfield-community-power-plan-draft-nov-
2021 
 
An additional public hearing will be held on February 15, 2022, 7:00 PM at the Enfield 
Community Building. 
 
 
 

https://www.nytimes.com/2021/11/30/books/review/best-books-2021.html
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/12/15/books/critics-top-books-2021.html
https://apps.npr.org/best-books/#view=covers&year=2021
https://www.theguardian.com/books/ng-interactive/2021/dec/08/the-best-books-of-2021
https://www.washingtonpost.com/arts-entertainment/interactive/2021/best-books-2021/
https://time.com/collection/100-must-read-books-2021/
https://thebookerprizes.com/media-centre/press-releases/the-2021-booker-prize-for-fiction-shortlist
https://enfieldnh.bywatersolutions.com/cgi-bin/koha/opac-detail.pl?biblionumber=23414&query_desc=kw%2Cwrdl%3A%20the%20librarian%20of%20auschwitz
mailto:library@enfield.nh.us
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hvP60ZYJPMw
https://www.enfield.nh.us/energy-committee/pages/enfield-community-power-plan-draft-nov-2021
https://www.enfield.nh.us/energy-committee/pages/enfield-community-power-plan-draft-nov-2021
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RECREATION  

 
Big News! As of January 1, 2022, Mascoma Valley Parks & Recreation is being discontinued.  
All programs that were run under MVPR will continue under the umbrella of Enfield Parks & 
Recreation.  Please direct all future communications to recreation@enfield.nh.us    
 
All program payments should be made payable to “Town of Enfield” and mailed to: PO Box 373, 
Enfield, NH 03748.   
 
Keep up to date with our current program registrations here (please note, outside organization’s 
programs may have their own registration page): https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home 
 
Just a friendly reminder that all payments are due before the program begins.  Failure to make a 
payment may lead to not being able to take part in future programs. 
 
Youth Programs: 
Mascoma Youth Sports League – For seasonal registration information or questions 
email MYSLBoard@gmail.com   
 
Adult & Family Opportunities/Events: 
Adult Co-Ed Recreational Volleyball – Sundays 6-8pm (when enough participants) keep 
an eye out on the calendar or email Bridget (recreation@enfield.nh.us) for more information or 
to join the email list.  
 
Disc Golf – Thank you for all of the support for the Community Disc Golf Day at Whaleback in 
October.  It was a great day! The Upper Valley Snow Sports Foundation board approved the 
building of a disc golf course at Whaleback.  Thank you to the Upper Valley Disc Golf 
Association for all of their hard work.  Look for volunteer opportunities next spring when the 
build out begins! 
 
Yoga – The classes are all levels and beginners are always welcome. These classes are 
happening at the Mascoma Community Health Center from 5:45-6:45pm. For further 
information please contact Sonya at sonyayoga2007@gmail.com Classes are $12 for drop-in, 
$10 for students and seniors, space is limited, be sure to email Sonya if you would like to attend 
and to keep up with the schedule.   
 
Line Dancing 
Grab a friend and join professional dance instructor Jamie Orr on Thursdays from 1:30-2:30pm 
at the Enfield Community Building.  This is a fun and friendly class, and they dance to ALL types 
of music.  This class is for experienced dancers.  
  
Chair Yoga & Exercise 
The Enfield Recreation Department continues to offer the highly attended Chair 12 
Yoga/Exercise classes at the Enfield Community Building. These classes are low impact and 
focus on stretching, balance, strength, and meditation. The classes are only $5.00 and open to 
ALL levels!! No RSVP required.  
 

9:30 am - 10:30 am. Wednesdays Only  
  
January 12, January 19 & January 26 
  
*Schedule subject to change based on instructor availability & weather* 

mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Home
mailto:MYSLBoard@gmail.com
https://www.enfield.nh.us/node/90/events/month
mailto:recreation@enfield.nh.us
mailto:sonyayoga2007@gmail.com
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Check out Trail Finder, you are able to print the trail maps or download them to your phone if 
there will be no service on your hike.  Take a look: https://www.trailfinder.info/ 
 
UNH Extension is offering many workshops. Visit: www.naturegroupie.org for more 
information. 
 
Don’t forget to check out other opportunities and programs Upper Valley Trail Alliance 
offers for all ages at https://www.uvtrails.org  
 
** If you are an instructor of a program within the 5 towns of Mascoma Valley and would like to 
share the information please contact Bridget to be added to this news blurb.** 
 
Bridget Labrie 
Enfield Recreation  
receration@enfield.nh.us 
Online Registration  
 

Follow us on Facebook! 
 
 

MASCOMA LAKESIDE PARK 

 
To celebrate Hometown 
Holidays, the new pavilion at 
Mascona Lakeside Park was 
the destination for Santa who 
arrived by boat with his helper 
elf  on Sunday, December 12.  
Thank you David and Sharon 
Beaufait.  Holiday 
merrymakers were warmed 
with hot chocolate prepared 
by Terri Lynch and “fueled” 
with homemade cookies, 
courtesy of Julie Huntley, 
Annabelle Bamforth, Shirley 
Green, and Meredith Smith.  
Holiday caroling was led by 
members from The Revels, 
generously sponsored by 
David and Sharon Beaufait 
and Enfield Village 
Association. The fir tree, 
donated by the Eastman 
Charitable Foundation, was 
illuminated at 4:30 with solar 
lights. Everyone left recharged 
with holiday spirit, especially 
Santa! 
 

https://www.trailfinder.info/
http://www.naturegroupie.org/
https://www.uvtrails.org/
mailto:receration@enfield.nh.us
https://mvpr.recdesk.com/Community/Program?category=6
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNHRecreation
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A big shout out to Paul Currier and the Cardigan Mountain Snow Mobile Club who have erected 
the protective fencing around the pavilion.  They have also roped off the areas to be avoided by 
foot, bike, and snow mobile traffic.  The steep bank beside the pavilion that has been roped off is 
particularly sensitive to erosion and people are urged to use the new access point from the Rail 
Trail into the park.  
 
January will kick off renewed fund raising for the next phase of park improvements with the 
goal of meeting the match of the Land and Water Conservation grant ($125,000).  
 
It is hoped that very soon the ice will be solid, and the lake will be busy with skaters, ice 
fishermen, snow mobiles, and cross-country skiers. Please remember that parking is at a 
premium so car pool if possible and take advantage of alternative parking areas. Enjoy our 
beautiful lake in winter!  
 
Meredith Smith 
Chair, Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee 
 
 

“KNOW YOUR TOWN” 

 
“Know your Town” is presented by the Enfield Heritage Commission.  Each month we’ll bring 
you a bit of insight into the origins of street names or places you see every day.    
 

 
The Roads of George Hill 

 
The area known as George Hill, which is located between the Bog Road, George Pond and the 
hills east of Enfield Center village, was first settled in 1798 and George Hill Road is one of 
Enfield’s earliest thoroughfares.  From Enfield Center the road travels a mile up the hill to the 
height-of-land, before going another two miles to Enfield’s current town line and from there to 
Springfield.  
 
George Hill road originally ran in a nearly straight line through land to the west of its current 
location until it joined the Fourth New Hampshire Turnpike (Route 4A) near George Pond.  The 
road’s route was changed from its original straight line to enter the Fourth New Hampshire 
Turnpike at a four-way intersection with Rollins Road (Boys Camp Road).  Some years later, the 
road’s path was changed again to pass the front of the George Hill Cemetery; this is its current 
location.  Until the 1950s the road was unpaved and its muddy conditions in early spring caused 
the residents some difficulty.  
 
George Hill Road meets the Bog Road at McDaniel Marsh, forming the western boundary of the 
area.  Bog Road follows the hillside and returns to the Fourth New Hampshire Turnpike at 
George Pond.    
 
There are a few other roads in the George Hill area.  The Choate Road (Palmer Road) branches 
off from George Hill Road and runs about a mile and half before coming to a dead end at the site 
of the original Choate farm.  Another road, called the Bluejay Road leads off the Choate Road; it 
originally ran between George Hill Road to the Fourth New Hampshire Turnpike.  There were 
no settlements on this road, which has since been discontinued. 
 
Another discontinued road, the Old County Road at the Springfield town line, ran over the 
mountain to the Bog Road. It provided access to the Whittemore farm and the Grantham 
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Meeting House.  Today’s map of Enfield shows an annex at the very southern part of George 
Hill. This was originally part of Grantham.  Because the original landowners found travel over 
the mountain to Grantham inconvenient, on January 13, 1837 this section was annexed to 
Enfield, apparently to the great satisfaction of those who lived on that part of George Hill. 
 
The cemetery at the foot of George Hill Road was laid out prior to 1800 and enlarged by 
residents who received a burial lot in exchange for their efforts.  Many original settlers are 
buried here and a walk through the cemetery reveals their names and history.  There is also the 
small private Adams Cemetery, which is surrounded by an iron grill-work fence and a stone 
inscribed “H. Adams 1861”.  George Hill road was also home to one of Enfield’s first 
schoolhouses, established in about 1780. 
 
George Hill Road is the site of significant farms, several dating to around 1800.  Prominent 
among these were the farms of the Little and Edwards families, who owned large tracts of the 
land annexed from Grantham.  Some of these original tracts still belong to descendants of the 
original two families; this represents seven generations of continuous ownership.  Remnants of 
what was a significant orchard located at the beginning of the hill can be seen along the road 
edges.  Before the forests in the area grew up, a traveler descending George Hill could see 
George Pond, Mascoma Lake and Crystal Lake in the distance.  
 
The George Hill area remained basically unchanged for several decades.  Although more recently 
it has experienced growth in private homes and population, it still holds a its place in Enfield’s 
early history.   
 
John P Carr 
12/09/2021 
 
 

 

MEETINGS & EVENTS 
 

 
ZOOM VIDEO CONFERENCING 

 
All public meetings are now being held in person.   Masks are currently required in all public 
municipal spaces so must be worn if attending an indoor public meeting.   
 
Some meetings, including most Selectboard meetings, will be a hybrid of in-person and Zoom 
videoconference.  If Zoom is available for the meeting the connection information will be posted 
on the Town website along with the meeting posting.   There are also audio-only options 
available via Zoom. 
 

Electronic or virtual attendance is provided as a courtesy only, with no 
guarantee of quality or ability to participate. 
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BOARD & COMMITTEE MEETING VIDEOS NOW AVAILABLE! 

 
The Town has begun providing videos of some board and committee meetings.  While all 
meetings aren’t available in video format, we are endeavoring to have at least Selectboard, 
Budget Committee, Planning Board, Zoning Board of Adjustment and Master Planning Task 
Force meeting videos, as well as the occasional Special Feature videos, posted to YouTube.  
Links to available videos can be found on our website on the videos tab on our home page 
(www.enfield.nh.us).  You can also subscribe to the Town of Enfield NH YouTube Channel.  
 

 
 
 

ADDITIONS & CORRECTIONS TO THE VOTER CHECKLIST 

 
Meeting Notice 

Supervisors of the Checklist 
 

Pursuant to RSA 669:5, the Supervisors of the Checklist 
will meet for additions and correction to the Checklist 

 
Tuesday, January 18, 2022 

7:00 PM to 7:30 PM  
Enfield Town Offices, 23 Main Street 

 
Items needed for quick registering: 
 

• Birth certificate or passport AND 

• Driver’s license or other photo Id AND 

• Mail, utility bill, auto registration or pay stub with current street address 
 
 
 
 

http://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://youtube.com/channel/UCqUlDZ5agHCfXR3bJKOzgPw
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UPCOMING PUBLIC MEETINGS (SCHEDULE SUBJECT TO CHANGE) 

 
If a Zoom meeting option is also provided for a meeting you will find it online at 
www.enfield.nh.us in the specific meeting posting.   
 
The meetings below are linked to the Town’s website so you can easily access the most up-to-
date information.   
 

• January 3 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Board of Selectmen 

• January 4 @ 3:30 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee 

• January 5 @ 5:30 PM (Public Works) – Old Home Days Committee 

• January 6 @ 4:30 PM (Public Works) – Heritage Commission 

• January 10 @ 5:30 PM (Library) – Library Trustees 

• January 10 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Master Planning Task Force 

• January 12 @ 7:00 PM (Town Hall) – Recreation Commission 

• January 12 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Planning Board 

• January 13 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Budget Committee 

• January 18 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Board of Selectmen 

• January 18 @ 7:00 PM – 7:30 PM (Town Hall) – Supervisors of the Checklist 

• January 24 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Master Planning Task Force 

• January 24 @ 7:00 PM (Community Building) – Municipal Facilities Informational Session 

• January 25 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works) – Energy Committee 

• January 25 @ 8:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Conservation Commission 

• January 26 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Planning Board 

• January 27 @ 4:30 PM (Public Works) – Heritage Commission 

• January 27 @ 7:00 PM (Community Building) – Municipal Facilities Informational Session 

• February 1 @ 6:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Board of Selectmen 

• February 2 @ 5:30 PM (Town Hall) – Old Home Days Committee 

• February 2 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Budget Committee/Public Budget 
Hearing/Board of Selectmen 

• February 3 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Snow Date – Budget Committee/Public 
Budget Hearing/Board of Selectmen  

• February 3 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works) – Conservation Commission (if Public Budget 
Hearing Snow Date is needed this meeting may be moved or canceled) 

• February 8 @ 3:30 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee 

• February 8 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Zoning Board of Adjustment 

• February 9 @ 7:00 PM (Public Works & Zoom) – Planning Board 
 
 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 
COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 

 
Include a notice of your Community Event on our Community & Business Calendar of Events 
which you'll find on our website on the Community & Business main page: 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/community-businesses.  Previous posts on the Community Bulletin 

http://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/53261
https://www.enfield.nh.us/mascoma-lakeside-park-committee/events/53381
https://www.enfield.nh.us/old-home-days-committee/events/51691
https://www.enfield.nh.us/heritage-commission/events/53671
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-library-trustees/events/51471
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/50831
https://www.enfield.nh.us/parks-recreation/events/53626
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/52231
https://www.enfield.nh.us/budget-committee/events/53551
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/53561
https://www.enfield.nh.us/supervisors-checklist/events/53566
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/51996
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/53636
https://www.enfield.nh.us/energy-committee/events/53731
https://www.enfield.nh.us/conservation-commission/events/53801
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/52331
https://www.enfield.nh.us/heritage-commission/events/53781
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/53631
https://www.enfield.nh.us/board-selectmen/events/53206
https://www.enfield.nh.us/old-home-days-committee/events/51696
https://www.enfield.nh.us/budget-committee/events/53556
https://www.enfield.nh.us/budget-committee/events/53556
https://www.enfield.nh.us/budget-committee/events/53791
https://www.enfield.nh.us/budget-committee/events/53791
https://www.enfield.nh.us/conservation-commission/events/53266
https://www.enfield.nh.us/mascoma-lakeside-park-committee/events/53326
https://www.enfield.nh.us/planning-board/events/52236
https://www.enfield.nh.us/community-businesses
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Board that were informational in nature, but not events, can be found under the appropriate 
department page.  For instance, Friends of Mascoma Food Pantry information can be found on 
the Human Services page under Food Assistance.  
 
Do you have a Community Event to share?  Send all the particulars, and a digital photo or poster 
to abonnette@enfield.nh.us and we’ll post it for you. 
 
 

LAKES MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
In December, Meredith Smith was appointed by Governor and Council to the Lakes 
Management Advisory Committee.   
 
From the NH Department of Environmental Services website at 
https://www.des.nh.gov/water/rivers-and-lakes/lakes-management-and-protection 
 

Lakes Management Advisory Committee 
The Lakes Management Advisory Committee (LMAC) advises NHDES on state-wide 
issues affecting lakes and ponds. The LMAC has 19 members representing lake-front 
municipalities, planning boards, conservation commissions, realtors, NH Lakes, the 
State Conservation Committee, the scientific community, tourism, business and 
industry, fishing, marine dealers, the Fish and Game Commission, conservation, and 
state agencies. The LMAC provides a forum for exchanging technical assistance and 
ideas among state and federal agencies, municipalities, private businesses, conservation 
interests, and the public regarding lake management issues. The LMAC provides input 
on state legislation related to lakes and ponds, making recommendations both to the 
NHDES Commissioner and to state legislators in support of healthy lakes and public 
access. 
 
For more information on the LMAC, please visit the Lakes Management Advisory 
Committee Forum. 

 
Should any resident have a lake concern, they can contact Meredith Smith for possible 
discussion at LMAC meetings.  The next meeting of the Lakes Management Advisory Committee 
is scheduled for January 13 in Concord.  For more information visit the Lakes Management 
Advisory Committee Forum. 
 
 

BOY SCOUT TROOP 44 – REMOVAL & DISPOSAL OF CHRISTMAS TREES 

 
Happy New Year Enfield!! 
 

If anyone needs help removing and disposing of your beautiful 2021 Christmas Tree - Please 
email the Troop @ TROOP44NH@GMAIL.COM 
 

Pickup Date Options:  Sunday, January 2, 2022 
    Sunday, January 8, 2022 
Price:  By Donation only – Payable to BOY SCOUT TROOP 44 
 

Some trees collected will also be used during a U.S. Flag retirement ceremony. 
 
-- Wm. L (Bill) Rayno 

mailto:abonnette@enfield.nh.us
https://www.des.nh.gov/water/rivers-and-lakes/lakes-management-and-protection
https://www4.des.state.nh.us/blogs/lmac/
https://www4.des.state.nh.us/blogs/lmac/
mailto:meredithsmith22@comcast.net
https://www4.des.state.nh.us/blogs/lmac/
https://www4.des.state.nh.us/blogs/lmac/
mailto:TROOP44NH@GMAIL.COM
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FRIENDS OF MASCOMA 

 
Hello all,  
 
Here are some quick updates from FOM! 
 
Friends Feeding Friends Winter Changes: 
Enfield Pantry: We will NOT BE OPEN in Enfield at Huse Memorial Park during winter 
months. We WILL honor an additional “Enfield Day” on Tuesdays at our Canaan pantry 
that is open to all Mascoma residents.  
 
Winter Pantry Days and Hours will be Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 3pm-
5:30pm at the FOM headquarters behind Canaan Hardware.  
Our pantries are open to anyone in need of a 3-day supply of groceries that lives in one of 
the 5 Mascoma Valley Towns: Canaan, Dorchester, Grafton, Enfield and Orange.  
 
FOM Holiday Round-up: 
On Wednesday, December 22nd we distributed nearly 100 holiday food boxes. 
These boxes included items for a holiday feast, pantry staples for the week in between 
Christmas and New Year’s, and a ham from our friends at Green Mountain Smoke House . 
After owning and operating Green Mountain Smokehouse for 21+ years, Jake and Koreen 
Henne, announced their plans to retire at the end of 2021. We are happy to have 
partnered with them and are pleased that we were able to distribute their hams one last 
time. 
 
This season’s food box distribution would not have been possible without our team of 
regular volunteers and the crew from the Canaan Fire Department. Thank you all! Happy 
New Year from everyone at FOM! 
 

 
Enfield Residents Gary and Annette Hutchins helping sort, weigh,  

and bag potatoes for our holiday food boxes.  
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A crew from the Canaan Fire Department helped pack the final boxes.  

 
FOM 2020 Annual Report:   

 
The wait is over!  Follow this link to our 2020 Annual Report 
http://friendsofmascoma.org/annual-reports  
 
Mascoma Builds Community Resilience Project:   
Save the date and time for our January Mascoma Matters meeting! We had a positive 
meeting in December and continued to work through some ideas of what we really want 
to accomplish as a coalition. We look forward to picking up the discussion in January. 
If you want to catch up on our last few meetings head over to the Padlet here: 
https://padlet.com/sue_cagle/ikx1xq8i2xww69l2 

http://friendsofmascoma.org/annual-reports
https://padlet.com/sue_cagle/ikx1xq8i2xww69l2
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When: Thursday January 13, 2022 at 6:00pm  
Zoom link: https://unh.zoom.us/j/95123406052 
 
Check out some wonderful online training opportunities that kick off in 2022 below. 
Learn more and register here: Building Community Resilience in New Hampshire | 
Extension (unh.edu). 
 
 

https://unh.zoom.us/j/95123406052
https://extension.unh.edu/economic-dev/community-leadership/building-community-resilience-new-hampshire
https://extension.unh.edu/economic-dev/community-leadership/building-community-resilience-new-hampshire
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MASCOMA LAKE SKATING ASSOCIATION 
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RECENT NEWS FROM PAST ISSUES 
 

 
You can find prior issues of the Town E-Newsletter online at 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/town-newsletter 
 
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Local government could not function without its volunteers.  We are thankful to all of those who 
volunteer their time, quite a number of whom volunteer on multiple boards and committees and 
for many years.  Our application form can be found here:   
 
We need your help.  We have vacancies on the following boards and committees: 
 
Capital Improvement Program Committee – The CIP Committee, as it’s known, has two 
vacancies. 
 
Conservation Commission – The Conservation Commission has a vacancy to fill.  You must 
be a resident to serve on this committee. 
 
Energy Committee – has one vacancy and would welcome alternate members as well 
 
Old Home Days Committee – The Old Home Days Committee was created to bring back this 
long-standing tradition.  A number of highly dedicated volunteers who served on this committee 
since its inception in 2015 have stepped down.  We’re now in the position of looking for 
volunteers to fill the vacancies.  Are you that volunteer who can provide fresh ideas?  Old Home 
Days needs you! 
 
Tax Increment Finance District Advisory Committee – The TIF Committee has 2 
vacancies.  This Committee does not meet on a regular monthly basis so if you’re interested in 
volunteering on this financial and economic development planning committee, but have limited 
time available, this may be the position for you.  Membership on this committee must be 
comprised of a certain number of individuals from within the TIF District, but allows a small 
number from outside the TIF District. 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

 
The Town of Enfield has employment opportunities!   
 
Light Equipment Operators:  Full-time positions with the Department of Public Works.  
 
Deputy Town Clerk:  The Town is continuing its search for an Assistant Town Clerk.  This is 
a part-time 30 hours/week position.  Starting wage $18-$20/hour dependent upon 
qualifications and experience.  Please note: the hours for this position are currently under 
review and may change. 
 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/town-newsletter
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Police Officer:  The Enfield Police Department also has a full-time opening, if you know 
anyone interested in becoming a police officer, please contact Lieutenant Frye.  
 
Visit Employment Information | Enfield NH for more information and an employment 
application form. 
 
 

OFFICIAL TOWN WEBSITE – SUBSCRIBE TO NEWS & ALERTS  

 
Many receiving this e-newsletter have already done so, but for those who get the link from other 
sources, we encourage you to subscribe to News & Alerts on our Town website.  
 
https://www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe 
 
Enter your email address.  For general News & Announcements, which includes notice of this 
newsletter) check the box for Town News & Announcements.  Check boxes for any other 
information you want to receive directly to your email address, such as meeting agendas or 
minutes.  Check the box I’m not a robot, then click “Subscribe Me.”  It’s as easy as that.   
 

 
 
Find us at www.enfield.nh.us and Facebook! 
 
 

 

https://www.enfield.nh.us/administration-town-manager/pages/employment-information
https://www.enfield.nh.us/subscribe
http://www.enfield.nh.us/
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH/
https://www.facebook.com/EnfieldNH/

